1

EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN, DIOCESE OF OHIO

139th ANNUAL MEETING, APRIL 23, 2016
CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHUCH, OBERLIN
Call to order and welcome: Hilary Nerby called the meeting to order at 12:04 p.m.  Hilary reported that all the reports normally presented by the chairs at this meeting are included in the packet.  Hilary continued to report that the goal of this meeting is to be more of substantive rather than of procedure.
Credentials Report: Carol Culp reported that a quorum is present to proceed with the business meeting.
Nominating Committee Report:  Susan Little, Nominating Chair, along with Lois Fogt-LaFountain and Cheryl Gray, reported that the following have accepted positions to be filled:

· President-elect – Barbara Jones

· Treasurer – Rose Ann Brennan

· Worship – Elain Willis
Treasurer’s Report:  Sonia Miller presented the proposed budget for the program year 2016 to 2017.
 Lois LaFountain made a motion to approve the budget, Mary Anthony seconded.  Unanimous vote in favor of the 2016 – 2017 budget.
Resolutions:  Barbara Jones read the following resolutions:

1. Renewing resolution to raise awareness of Human Trafficking

2. Resolution in Support of Legal and Legislative Action Calling for an End to Sales Tax on Feminine Hygiene Products
President’s Report: Hilary Nerby reported that the Women of the Diocese of Ohio continued to be active in the affairs of the Parishes and the Diocese during the past year 2015/16.  In addition to our regular meetings, we have:
· Sent six (6) members to the Triennial in Salt Lake City, UT.

· Held our Annual Meeting at which we welcomed the Rev. Nancy Crawford as our Keynote Speaker.

· In partnership with The Daughters of the King, we sponsored a Quiet Day open to all members of the Diocese.

· Been asked to sponsor a workshop on Human Trafficking at our Diocesan Winter Convocation.

· Supported a pilot Parish training program on Human Trafficking.

· Have asked Daughters of the King to appoint a member of their organization to the Diocesan Board.

UTO Report: Barbara Jones read her report, which included its mission and brief history.  Total collected in 2015 was $20,692.98 from parishes in Diocese of Ohio.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:34 p.m.

Susan Quill

Secretary

